
 
 

 
 
 

Guidance for Programs: Applicant Visa Processing Delays 
  
On Friday, June 6, the NRMP released a statement regarding changes in visa and immigration 
policies for foreign nationals. The intent was to provide guidance to the programs and international 
medical graduates (IMG) anticipating a July 1 start of training.  
 
On Wednesday, June 18, the NRMP learned from Intealth that the U.S. Department of State has 
lifted the pause on new visa applications and that J-1 physicians have been prioritized for visa 
interview scheduling. To that end, the NRMP is asking programs to consider a delayed start or a 
one-year deferral of the match commitment in lieu of a waiver. A one-year deferral allows programs 
to recruit for this appointment year and IMGs the opportunity to finalize visa processing and honor 
their match commitments next year.   
 
Please visit the NRMP policies page for more information and send any questions 
to policy@nrmp.org. We are happy to provide assistance and support.  
 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nrmp.org%2Fabout%2Fnews%2F2025%2F06%2Fnrmp-statement-regarding-recent-trump-administration-orders-related-to-international-citizens%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csbartek%40nrmp.org%7C622846a9402c4fc75b6708ddb417ad8c%7C854845e3a0ed48c58357eb15f8fbc558%7C0%7C0%7C638864735976812330%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Td9%2Be8GMC7yKJ36kNtwgaUvNOi49EWMKQzgjEvPRmUg%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nrmp.org%2Fpolicies%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csbartek%40nrmp.org%7C622846a9402c4fc75b6708ddb417ad8c%7C854845e3a0ed48c58357eb15f8fbc558%7C0%7C0%7C638864735976825879%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EjT3DwZx%2Fo14e0aK5z3TYB25TpJGdsv5GJ5bNioCmbw%3D&reserved=0
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